
 

 

Cross Lutheran School & Early Childcare Center  
Guiding children to learn, to love, and to live under the grace of God’s forgiveness. 

Phone: 989-453-3330                  Website: www.crosslutheranschool.org 

NEWS for the week of February 7, 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Childcare 

Center  
& School 

● Masks must be worn by anyone over the age of 14 entering the school, daycare, or 
church.  Thank you for your cooperation with this.  

● Wed., Feb. 2- Chapel 8:05 a.m.; Parents/guardians are welcome to join us for 
Chapel each week!  You can meet us in the church, and you are welcome to jump in 
line to sit by your child with their Chapel Family during the service. 

● PTO Meeting- Wed., Feb. 2- We will meet at 4:30 p.m. in Mr. Faupel’s room 
● Chapel offerings this month will be used to support the Huron County Baby Pantry.  

Throughout the year, offerings will also support the education of Berlina, a teenage 
girl in Haiti. 

● Krispy Kreme Fundraiser has officially begun!  Order forms have been sent home 
with the students.  Orders & money will be due by Thursday, February 17th with 
delivery on Monday, February 28th.  Please include one check for your order made 
out to Cross Lutheran CEA.  The money raised will go toward your family’s tuition, 
new playground equipment, or DC Trip (7th-8th graders). Please designate on the 
order form which option you would like the money to go toward. 

● We still have several used laptops, Chromebooks, and mini iPads we no longer need. 
Most of the devices are 5+ years old, but they are in working condition.  Families 
may make a donation to purchase devices. If you would like to purchase one or more 
devices, please contact Mr. Faupel. 
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● Reminder: School begins at 7:45 a.m.  If you arrive at school after 7:45, you need 

to bring your child to the office entrance and check them in at the office. Students 

who arrive late are marked tardy. It is important for your child to be at school on 

time. 

● School Closures: Please note that anytime Laker Schools is closed due to weather 

conditions, Cross Lutheran School will also be closed.  

● Robotics Club will be held Wednesday and Friday this week   

● Mon., Feb. 7- Basketball games vs. Rural Schools, 3rd-5th grade will play at 5 p.m. 

followed by the 6th-8th grade game 

● Basketball Practice will be held Tuesday this week for 3rd-8th grade students from 

2:45-4:00 p.m. 

● Wed., Feb. 9- School Board Meeting, 5:30 p.m. in Mr. Faupel’s classroom 

● Thurs., Feb. 10- Basketball Scrimmage, 3rd-5th grade will play at 5 p.m. followed 

by 6th-8th grade game. 

● Sat., Feb. 12- Robotics Tournament @ Bad Axe High School, 8 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

● Mon., Feb. 14- Basketball game vs. Rural Schools, 3rd-5th grade will play at 5 p.m. 

followed by the 6th-8th grade game.  

● Fri., Feb. 18- No School 

● Mon., Feb. 21- No School 

http://www.crosslutheranschool.org/


 

 
 
 
 
 
Preschool 

 
 
 

 
 

● This week we will learn upper case letters K-O and review all Zoo Phonics lowercase 

letters.  We will also work on the letter Q.  Other activities include counting, dot-to-

dot, story writing, name practice, journaling and movement activities. Story time and 

language activities theme for the week is "trains" and also “love.”  We are also taking 

winter Assessments. For Bible time we will learn about Jesus and the children. 

● We go outdoors for recess as often as possible.  However, we will stay indoors if 

temperatures or wind chill “real feel” is less than 20 degrees. 

Church 
Events 

 

● You are always welcome to attend Cross Lutheran Church on Sunday mornings. Our 
service begins at 9:30 A.M.  

 


